From: Tina Mahon
Sent: 11 July 2019 13:56
To: Fowler, David
Subject: Opposition to planning application 2019/2375/P

Dear Mr Fowler

I am writing to strongly oppose Abacus school's application on the old Hampstead Police
Station site.

Firstly Hampstead has three state schools with more than enough places to accommodate
children in the Hampstead area. Abacus will compromise these well established schools by
adding more places to an alrcady over supplied arca, which will have a negative effect on
those schools through no fault of their own.

Sccondly the school will contribute to the already high levels of traffic and the pollution
levels which are over the governments sad limits. Residents of hampstead are already dealing
with intolerable amount of traffic generated by people dropping their children off to the many
private schools in the area. This school will not be for children of Hampstead yet the effects
will borne by the people who live here.

Lastly, it seems obscene to add to the pollution, school places and traffic in area which needs
less not more of these things.

Please do not grant planning permission for this school as it will have a detrimental effect on
an alrcady saturated arca.

Thank you for reading.
Yours sincerely

Tina Mahon
Hampstead resident



